Dear Harold,

I just made some calls re F-U promos when you are in the area.

First I called WFIN and spoke with the producer of the daily interview show! She said that they were booked until June and that they usually received a copy of the book a month in advance from publisher. I assured her your book would probably be of interest to the reviewer. She said that if you were going to be in Phila around 5/15-17 it would really be too early, if only because the book hasn't been read. She wanted to know if you could come up after June. I told her I'd ask you and asked her if she could leave the reviewer a note with the name of book and publisher. She did and said she'd order the book.

Next I was able to get Maury Levy in, and he remembered your letter. I asked if he knew of any local promos you could do 5/15-17. He said he's make some phone calls and find out what shows are open, etc. If he turns up anything, he'll call you directly. He also asked me to tell you that Jack McKinney will soon be returning to the states, apparently for good and will have a daily column in the Phila Daily News. He sufgested you also get in touch with Jack who might do a column on F-U.

Must go.

Best,